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October 2, 2024
SECONDING LETTER

John M. Nolan

Chair, Member Selection Committee

c/o American College of Real Estate Lawyers
220 N Market Street, Suite 100

Frederick, MD 21701

Dear Mr. Nolan:

It is with great pleasure that I second David Camp’s nomination of Cyndi Stovall for
membership in the American College of Real Estate Lawyers.

Cyndi and I first worked together as expert witnesses in a complicated matter involving an
outdated reciprocal easement agreement which was no longer appropriate for the affected shopping
center that had evolved in ways not contemplated by the agreement. Cyndi has also been
instrumental in the preparation and supplementing of a chapter on common interest ownership in
abook I edit. She is also personal pleasure who will be an active and collegial member of ACREL.

I have received and reviewed the Proposal for Membership submitted by Dave and certify
that Cyndi satisfies the criteria for selection to the College as set forth in Section 4 of the Guidelines
for Regular Member Selection. In my opinion and to my knowledge, Cyndi satisfies ACREL’s
Statement of Professionalism and exemplifies the standards of professional integrity and civility
as provided in the Guidelines. I am not (a) in the same firm, business entity, faculty or other
organization as Cyndi, (b) related by birth or marriage to Cyndi, or (c) a current Governor or
member of the Member Selection Committee of the College. Neither Cyndi nor her employer
regularly employs or retains me or my law firm or employer.

Yours truly,

Mark A. Senn

ce: David Camp
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